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Tuesday 4th January 2022 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
Current Infection Rates 

Four members of staff tested positive for Covid at the very beginning of the Christmas holidays and, 
as you know, two more members of staff tested positive towards the end of the holiday and will 
remain in isolation this week. 
 
We currently have 16 children off school with either confirmed cases of Covid, or awaiting the results 
of PCR tests. Some are asymptomatic and many are displaying the symptoms of a common cold. I 
am not aware of exactly how many more children had Covid over the Christmas holiday, but I know 
that a number did. 
 
I would strongly ask that you test your children at least every week. Please don’t wait until they 
seem unwell before conducting a test. We are back to the situation that existed in November 2020, 
when many children were carrying the virus without displaying symptoms. If they come into school, 
it is inevitable that they will infect both peers and staff. Obviously we don’t want any children to 
contract Covid and have to miss school whilst they isolate, and neither do we wish the teachers to 
be off work, with the possible risk of classes being sent home. 
 
I have asked staff to test themselves three times a week, in the hope that we can catch any infection 
as early as possible. Whilst I know that it is unpleasant for children, the more frequently you test 
them, the less likelihood there is of them unwittingly bringing the infection into school. 
 
Erasmus Cancellation 

I am sorry to say that the forthcoming trip to Spain has had to be cancelled. The Belgian party are 
prohibited from travelling by their government. The Belgian school is the lead partner in this 
particular project, so not having them present makes the whole trip impractical. Even if this hadn’t 
been the case, the rise in infection rates here would have made me reluctant to leave the school, 
particularly as I would have been taking one of our teachers with me. 
 
I feel it is highly unlikely that the trip to Romania will proceed, given that it is scheduled for the end 
of March. However, if the situation abates by February, we will review the situation and make the 
necessary bookings. 
 
Best wishes 
 

 
 
Jim Holditch 
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